
Printed on: 26/06/2024 09:10:07

Application  No: Consultees Name: Comment:Received: Response:

22/06/2024  03:02:202024/0993/P OBJ Leonardo 

Wandresen

Please respect the local community, we do not need another tall building causing disturbance not only during 

the construction but mostly with a tall building causing permanent struggle to the surrounding streets and the 

already overwhelmed sewage system, it will ruin the Phoenix Garden and the St Giles church gardens witch 

are one of the last quiet green escapes, safe from tourists flooding for us residents in the area.

21/06/2024  10:45:012024/0993/P SUPPRT Thomas Platt “I am writing to express my support for the proposed development of The Saville Theatre. The initiative 

promises to bring numerous benefits to the community and beyond, and I believe it will significantly enhance 

the cultural, economic, and social landscape of the area.

One of the key advantages of this project is the restoration of the historic building. The careful attention to 

detail, restoring elements will not only preserve the architectural heritage but also breathe new life into a 

treasured landmark.

The project will also offer a range of community benefits, such as a hotel lounge space open to residents for 

working, fostering a collaborative environment. Cirque du Soleil will provide free and discounted tickets for 

local people and organisations, making world-class entertainment accessible to a broader audience.

Engagement programmes with young people and schools, along with performances outside the theatre in 

hospitals and schools, will enrich the cultural education and experiences of our youth. Partnerships with 

schools to upskill teachers and educational providers further demonstrate a commitment to long-term 

community development and educational excellence.

Economically, the project is poised to create 125 permanent full-time jobs, generating £12.6 million in Gross 

Annual Value Added within the Greater London Economy. Theatre-goers are projected to contribute an 

additional £23 million in potential linked trip spend per annum, stimulating local businesses and the economy. 

The London Borough of Camden stands to benefit with an anticipated value of £1.4 million.

In summary, this project represents a transformative opportunity for the community, preserving historical 

integrity, enhancing public safety, fostering economic growth, and enriching cultural and educational 

experiences. I wholeheartedly support this initiative and look forward to the positive impact it will have on the 

area.”
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